
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Compliance of The Empire District ) 
Electric Company with Certain Requirements Related to ) File No. EO-2019-0046 
SB 564 and Related Matters     ) 
 

NOTICE REGARDING 2025 PISA PRESENTATION 
 

COMES NOW The Empire District Electric Company (“Liberty” or “Company”), and, 

pursuant to RSMo. §393.1400, respectfully states as follows to the Missouri Public Service 

Commission (“Commission”): 

1. On August 12, 2020, Liberty provided notice of its plant-in-service accounting 

(“PISA”) election pursuant to RSMo. §393.1400; and on February 26, 2021, Liberty submitted its 

first PISA report.  

2. On February 28, 2025, Liberty filed herein its 2025 PISA Annual Update Report 

pursuant to RSMo. §393.1400. 

3. Presentation of Liberty’s 2025 PISA Annual Update Report will be held on Friday, 

March 21, 2025, beginning at 1:00pm (Central). Attendance for this public stakeholder meeting 

will be virtual via Microsoft Teams. Please contact the undersigned counsel to obtain a calendar 

invitation for video attendance. For attendance by phone only: 1-323-553-3604; Conference ID 

685 633 538. 

WHEREFORE, The Empire District Electric Company d/b/a Liberty submits this Notice 

regarding its 2025 PISA stakeholder meeting. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Diana C. Carter 
Diana C. Carter   MBE #50527 
The Empire District Electric Company 
428 E. Capitol Ave., Suite 303 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65101 
Joplin Office Phone: (417) 626-5976 
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Cell Phone: (573) 289-1961 
E-Mail: Diana.Carter@LibertyUtilities.com 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that the above document was filed in EFIS on this 5th day of March, 
2025, with notice of the same sent to all counsel of record.  

 
/s/ Diana C. Carter 


